OLD CHESTERTON RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Consultation on changes to the Green Dragon Bridge
There is a City Council consultation on “footway and cycling improvements” to the Green Dragon Bridge.  The consultation is open until the 28th July 2015, and can be accessed at the following link:

https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/green-dragon-bridge-footway-and-cycling-improvements

There is an online form you can fill out or you can download the consultation document, print it, and return it by freepost. 
These are a few brief comments on the consultation and proposals:

1. The document says that there have been meetings with local residents to discuss the proposals.  This is not the case – the current proposal is the brainchild of council officers and has not been considered or approved by local residents.

2. The total cost could amount to over £133,000.  This is money which could be better spent elsewhere.

3. The main problem on the bridge is caused by the speed of some cyclists on the steep approach ramps.  The proposals do nothing to address this problem.

4. There is a proposal for double yellow lines on both sides of Water Street, including outside the pub. This would significantly reduce the amount of available parking and also prohibit parking in the space which is adjacent to the pub’s side gate and which needs to be used for deliveries.
5. There is a proposal for “an area of shared space” between the pub and the bridge consisting of a different surfacing material and a raised surface which seems both ugly and unnecessary

6. On the Stourbridge Common side, the proposal is to straighten and widen the approach ramp.  The present curved ramp is not a perceptible problem – if anything it causes cyclists to slow down somewhat.  This is also the most expensive proposal, with an estimated possible cost of £90,000.
Clive Brown – July 2015.
